
LOCAL NAVIGATION WARNING 
 

GIPPSLAND PORTS 

 The following navigation notice is published for general information. 

AUSTRALIA - VICTORIA 

LNW NO.8 OF 2024 

PORT OF GIPPSLAND LAKES 

MCMILLANS STRAIT PAYNESVILLE 

OVERHEAD POWER LINE REPLACEMENT WORKS – UPDATE  

 
DATE:    

PREVIOUS 

NOTICE:  

Tuesday 1st October 2024 
 
LNW no.7 is referred.   
 
 

DETAILS: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PUBLICATIONS 

AFFECTED: 

 

FURTHER 

NOTICE: 

Mariners are advised that the Ausnet Power transmission cable from the 
Mainland to Raymond Island across the northern end of McMillans Strait has 
been damaged and requires replacement. 
 
Ausnet advises the replacement works commenced at approximately 09:30 
today and has resulted in the need to replace two Power poles prior to 
erecting the new power transmission cable. This will take time to arrange.  
 
Until further notice, marine traffic can resume as normal through McMillans 
Strait.  
 
Further details can be obtained from Gippsland Ports Harbour Master on 
0427610025.  
 
 

 
Gippsland Ports Website - Waterways Online mapping, available at 
Gippsland Ports - Waterways Online v2 (arcgis.com) 

 
 
 
A further Notice will be issued.  

  
 

BEVIS HAYWARD 
HARBOUR MASTER 
GIPPSLAND PORTS 

 

https://gippsports.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=b0359988ca3241729e331f284f44587c&center=147.6,-37.99&level=11

